
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         January 31, 2023 8:02 a.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met as a Committee of the Whole and pursuant to 

adjournment with Maxwell, Paustian, Rawson, Beck, and Dickson present. 

Supervisor Beck extended welcome to new Supervisor Rita Rawson. He also 
explained how she was appointed. 

County Administrator Mahesh Sharma notified that there would be a special 
Committee of the Whole next Tuesday, February 7, 2023, to go over FY24 budget 
items. 

County Engineer Angie Kersten reviewed a new flooring project for Secondary 
Roads. She spoke on the hazard current flooring poses to employees and visitors. 

Director of Facilities and Support Services Tammy Speidel also answered 
questions from the Board. 

Kersten also reviewed Professional Design Services for a Bridge Replacement 
project. She explained the layout and structure would require structural engineering. 

Director of Planning and Development Chris Mathias reviewed a Second and 
Final reading of an ordinance to amend the zoning map to rezone approximately 3-acre 
portion of an existing 53-acre tract, more or less, (Scott County parcel #850723002) 
from Agricultural-General (A-G) to Single-Family Residential (R-1) to create a 
development right for one (1) single-family dwelling. The parcel is legally described as 
Part of the NE ¼ of the NE ¼ of Section 7 in Pleasant Valley Township. He also spoke 
on the steps to establish a subdivision. 

 Human Resources Director Vanessa Wierman reviewed staff appointments. 
 
 Wierman also reviewed a settlement between Scott County and Deputy Sheriff’s 
Association. 
 
 Mental Health Region CEO Lori Elam reviewed a tax suspension request. She 
also explained to the Board members how the requests are approved to come before 
the Board. She also reviewed how the back taxes are recouped by a lien against the 
property. 
 
 County Auditor Kerri Tompkins reviewed the donation of a historical voting 
machine to the Putnam Museum. 
 
 Putnam Museum Curator of History and Anthropology Christine Kastell spoke on 
how the machinery would be utilized. 
 
 Tompkins also reviewed the confirmation of rates of pay for Precinct Election 
Officials.  



 
 Treasurer Tony Knobbe reviewed St. Anthony’s tax abatement request. He also 
explained the history of the church and the history of the tax abatement request. 
 
 County Administrator Mahesh Sharma reviewed Board appointments. 
 

Moved by Maxwell, seconded by Dickson at 8:55 a.m. a motion to adjourn. All 
Ayes. 

 
 
 
 

______________________________  
                                                         Ken Beck, Chair of the Board 

                                                                  Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 
 
 
 

________________________ 
ATTEST:  Kerri Tompkins 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 
 
A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: 
https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings. 
 


